
Public Notice 

The ATK Launch Systems Inc., Promontory Facility (ATK) located at 9160 North Highway 83, Corrine, 

Utah 84307 is requesting a Class 2 permit modification as required under permit condition IV.M.3., to 

implement the following changes: 

• Apply permit conditions resulting from the approval of the Open Burn and Open Detonation 

Human Health Risk Assessment (HHRA) report 

 

Public comments are invited on these changes with the comment period commencing on July 27, 2016 

and ending on September 26, 2016.  ATK will hold a public information meeting for this Permit on 

August 25, 2016 from 6:00 – 7:00 PM at the Brigham City Library, 26 East Forest Street, Brigham City, 

Utah.    

 

A copy of the Permit incorporating the referenced modifications is available for review on the Division 

web site http://www.deq.utah.gov/NewsNotices/notices/waste/index.htm or the entire permit is 

available at http://www.deq.utah.gov/Permits/waste/hwfacilities.htm.  Copies of the permit 

modifications are available for review during normal business hours at the Brigham City Library.  A copy 

is also available for review at the Utah Division of Waste Management and Radiation Control office 

located at the Multi-Agency State Office Building, 195 North 1950 West, Second Floor, Salt Lake City, 

Utah.   

 

Written comments will be accepted if received by 5:00 PM on September 26, 2016, and should be 

mailed to: 

 Scott T. Anderson, Director 

 Utah Department of Environmental Quality  

Division of Waste Management and Radiation Control 

 P.O. Box 144880 

 Salt Lake City, UT  84114-4880 

 

Comments can also be sent by electronic mail to dwmrcpublic@utah.gov.  Comments sent in 

electronic format should be identified by putting the following in the subject line:  public comment on 

the ATK Launch System Promontory Plant permit.  Electronic comments must be received by September 

26, 2016 at 5:00 PM.  All documents included in comments should be submitted as ASCII (text) files or in 

pdf format. 

 

Under Utah Code Section 19-1-301.5, a person who wishes to challenge a permit order may only raise an 

issue or argument during an adjudicatory proceeding that was raised during the public comment period 

and was supported with sufficient information or documentation to enable the director to fully consider 

the substance and significance of the issue.  

 

For further information, please contact George Gooch at ATK at (435)863-2018.  The Utah Department 

of Environmental Quality contact is Jeff Vandel at (801)536-0257. The permittee's compliance history 

during the life of the permit being modified is available from the Agency contact person.   In compliance 

with the Americans with Disabilities Act, individuals with special needs (including auxiliary 

communicative aids and services) should contact the Department of Environmental Quality Office of 

Human Resources at 801-536-4412, TDD 801-536-4414.    


